
ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

Get Well Greetings for Fr. Faulkner may be sent to  

Bonacum House 

Fr. Joseph Faulkner 

3301 Sheridan Blvd. 

Lincoln, NE  68506 

 

QUEST is a retreat for young Catholics between the ages 

of 14 - 16 who are Freshman or Sophomores in High 

School.  It is woven around the theme of the Three Circles 

of Love: Love of Self, Love of Others, and Love of God.  

The name QUEST implies “searching for” and “seeking 

out”.  As such, this retreat is designed to bring young people 

together and invites them to search and seek out a deeper 

understanding and appreciation of themselves, others, and 

God.  Cost is $80 for the retreat. 

The next QUEST Retreat is March 25-26 at St. Joseph’s 

Church in Auburn, NE.  For more information call the 

Youth Ministry Office at 402-473-0625.  To register, go to 

http://www.lincolndiocese.org/retreat/quest. 

 
St. Joseph Gift & Thrift is accepting applications for a thrift 
store associate who is responsible, can multi-task and has 

good customer service skills.  The right candidate has 
experience with pricing and displaying merchandise. 
Experience with antiques/collectible items and cash 

handling is a plus. Main responsibilities include cleaning and 
pricing merchandise and arranging it in an attractive way. 
Schedule is flexible, but would be 20 hours a week with 

occasional Saturdays. Benefits include paid time off and sick 
leave. Please stop at St. Joseph Gift & Thrift to pick up an 

application. No phone calls or emails, please. 
 

100th Anniversary of Fatima Pilgrimage with 
Fr. Gary Coulter (402-786-2705) and Fr. Ronald Homes  

(402-543-2233) - join a 10-day pilgrimage to Lourdes, Spain and 

Fatima, July 5-15, 2017. Departs Omaha 

for $3,535/person.  See www.frcoulter.com/fatima 

ALTAR SOCIETY NEWS 
 

February is Catholic Press Month 
Please turn in your envelopes for the Southern 

Nebraska Register in the regular collection.  
Thank you! 

 
VOLUNTEER STILL NEEDED to care for the altar linens. 

Please contact the office  

if you would like to perform this task,  

402-845-2707 or stanns@cdolinc.net. 

Thank you, Anabel, for your generous service! 
 

Help requested! Wellspring has reached out to our Altar 
Society to see if there was any interest in helping out at 

their office. She's hoping to allocate 1 month to a specific 
group, depending on the number of groups/people willing 

to help out. Responsibilities include general cleaning, 
sorting out donations, helping out with whatever project 
may be in that month, etc. Please contact me as soon as 

possible if this is something you can help out with so I can 
let her know on the number of ladies volunteering.  Please 

contact Mikayla Hurt if interested. 

 
It's that time of year again! The fish fry will be held on April 
7th. Please have your month's basket put together by our 
next meeting on March 8th so we have plenty of time to 
sell tickets with finished pictures of baskets. We will enclose 
the baskets at March's meeting. Please contact Mikayla if 
you have any questions or concerns. 

 
CCD/CYO NEWS 

 

CCD Classes:  NO CLASS on Feb. 8 
PRE-SCHOOL Class:  February 12 

Reminder:  Confessions on February 15. 
 

CYO Class – Feb. 26 after Mass. 

Sacred Heart Catholic Church 
 
 

Sixth Sunday of Ordinary Time 
 

February 12, 2017 
 

100 W Pine Street 
Kenesaw, NE  68956 

 

Parish Mailing Address: 
P O Box 407 

Doniphan NE  68832 
Office Phone:  402-845-2707 

Rectory Phone:  402-845-4477 
Father’s Phone: 402-326-5168 

e-mail address:  stanns@cdolinc.net 

www.sacredheartkenesaw.org 
Office Hours Mon-Thurs, 8:30-11:30am 

 

Pastor:  Fr. Adam M. Sughroue 

 
CONFESSIONS: 3rd Wed. of Month: Feb. 15, 4:45-5:15 pm 

 

MASS SCHEDULE AND INTENTIONS: 
 
 

 
Sunday (Feb. 19)   11:00am  Marlin Meyer + 

https://webmail.cdolinc.net/owa/redir.aspx?REF=VteSnyNxLxEYN7YLqKQjT1NYbRy-eTRZb1j8Ncv7HBTJ44ZonwHUCAFodHRwOi8vd3d3LmZyY291bHRlci5jb20vZmF0aW1h
https://webmail.cdolinc.net/owa/redir.aspx?REF=VteSnyNxLxEYN7YLqKQjT1NYbRy-eTRZb1j8Ncv7HBTJ44ZonwHUCAFodHRwOi8vd3d3LmZyY291bHRlci5jb20vZmF0aW1h
mailto:stanns@cdolinc.net
mailto:stanns@cdolinc.net


 

STEWARDSHIP:    (1/29/17) – In next week’s bulletin 
 

Adult:            $---------    Weekly Budget:                  $759.56 
Plate:              $-------   YTD Budget:                   $24,305.92 
Children:             $-----     YTD Actual:                   $------------ 
Building:            $-------    YTD Surplus/(Shortfall)   $-----------       
TOTAL:           $--------- 

 
Thank you for your donation! 

 
PLEASE PRAY FOR VOCATIONS  

TO THE PRIESTHOOD AND RELIGIOUS LIFE! 

 
There are a several Masses in March and April 

that do not yet have intentions.  If you would like 
to have a Mass offered for yourself or a loved one, 

please contact the office as soon as possible.   
The usual stipend in the Diocese of Lincoln is $10 however,  

Fr. Sughroue will gladly offer Mass without an offering.  
Envelopes available in the vestibule. 

 
An Info Night for a 10-Day Fatima Pilgrimage Sun. 

Feb. 12, 8pm at Gianna's Java and Gelato, Lincoln.  Join 

Frs. Coulter and Homes on pilgrimage to Lourdes & 

Fatima July 5-14 - see: www.frcoulter.com/fatima 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
    

I no longer wish to be in charge of the words in the 

marquee.  Whoever is interested in doing this task, the 

letters and key are in the west sacristy.  – Anabel Gallagher 
 

Please contact this office if you have questions or to 

volunteer to take charge of the marquee.  Thank you! 
 

 

 

Our Lady of Good Counsel Retreat House 

INVITES YOU TO: 

Upcoming retreats: 

Men you don’t want to miss this!!! 
 

“Prayer and Battle:  a Man -- to -- Man perspective” 
 

February 24 - 26, 2017   for Men only - Fr. Sean Kilcawley  
 

Fr. Sean Kilcawley is the Director of the Family Life Office 

for the Diocese of Lincoln.  Ordained a priest in 2005, in 

2013 Fr. Kilcawley completed a License in Sacred Theology 

at the John Paul II institute for marriage and family studies 

in Rome. He is a nationally known speaker on the Theology 

of the Body and is currently serving as theological advisor 

for Integrity Restored.com--a non-profit organization that 

seeks to restore the integrity of families affected by 

pornography by providing education and resources to 

individuals, spouses, parents and clergy; to both heal and 

prevent wounds inflicted by the sexualized culture. 
 

Don’t be left out --- don’t delay— sign up today! 
 

You can register at www.goodcounselretreat.com or call 

Good Counsel Retreat House at 402-786-2705. 
 

VOLUNTEER STILL NEEDED to replace the low-

burning candles on the altars and keep the vigil light always 

lit.  Please contact the office  

if you would like to perform this task,  

402-845-2707 or stanns@cdolinc.net. 

Thank you, Paul, for your generous service to this task 

over the past years! 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

Catholic Social Services served 48 families with 
food boxes in January.  Our immediate 
need:  canned peaches and pears, dry potatoes, 
chicken helper and tuna helper.   Please help us get 
by until our Lenten Food Drive.   

 

 
High School Summer Mission Trip to Gallup, New 

Mexico  An informational meeting will be held Sunday, 

March 19 and Sunday, March 26 from 3 to 4 p.m. at the 

Imperial Mall Old Food Court Area.  All interested students 

and their parents need to attend one of the two meetings to 

get your name on the list.  For more information contact 

Mary Koch at 402-984-6624 or Sarah Hoops at 402-984-

0227. 

 

 

SKY Camp & Leadership Camp Registration 

Online registration opens for SKY Camp and Leadership 

Camp on February 1 at 10 am.  To register your child, or 

learn more about these camps, go to www.campkateri.org 

 

 

  Share Change • Change Hearts 
  What's with the baby bottles?  Wellspring      

Pregnancy + Health Center offers pro-life 

pregnancy, parenting and sexual health 

resources to our community.  We are currently raising money to 

continue our life-saving work.  You will find a basket of baby 

bottles when you leave church today.  Please take a bottle home 

with you and fill with your spare change, cash or check.  Return 

the baby bottle to the church office or to next Sunday's service - 

please return by February 26th.  You can also take an envelope 

and place your donation there.  Your donations stay local to help 

Wellspring offer pro-life support to the young people in the 

Hastings area. 

Ministry Assignments 

February 12th 
Reader Matt/Mikayla Hurt 

Servers Taylor Riemersma / Taylor Pulver 

Offertory Jay & Chelby Fetger Family 

 
Ministry Assignments 

February 19th 
Reader Shawn Gallagher 

Servers Will Gallagher / Dalton Smith 

Offertory Deb Fischer 

https://webmail.cdolinc.net/owa/redir.aspx?C=K6mBE05OjsEOm3QVW5qX5p5DCFlnSks-UCySdXTzhvpIvZFTM0XUCA..&URL=http%3a%2f%2fwww.frcoulter.com%2ffatima
mailto:stanns@cdolinc.net
https://webmail.cdolinc.net/owa/redir.aspx?C=HiXPFMYBVS3UaXobTaXGeJgaNaYIUAhGpu3bHjSPQkxInFhTM0XUCA..&URL=http%3a%2f%2fwww.campkateri.org

